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 Welcome to the first newsletter of the academic year! 

Staff 
returned to 
school in 
September 
delighted 
that our 
GCSE and 

Post 16 students achieved 
another superb set of 
examination results in the 
summer and have been able 
to transition successfully to 
their chosen destinations. 
Their remarkable 
achievements are testimony 
to their diligence, resilience 
and determination to 
succeed; as well as the 
expertise and hard work 
of staff and the support 
provided from parents/
carers. The results days were 
a wonderful opportunity to 
celebrate as a community.

I also wish to express my 
gratitude to the parents/
carers and students, who 

were affected by the 
inaccurate results in GCSE 
Art and Photography. I 
appreciate this was a difficult 
time and I want to thank 
you for your patience and 
understanding whilst we 
pursued the matter. All 
candidates have now been 
notified that our appeal to 
the examination board was 
successful, and following 
an external review of the 
moderation process, all of 
the school's original grades 
have been rightly reinstated. 

With more than 400 students 
in the Sixth Form now, it 
definitely has a buzz about 
it! Year 12 have made an 
overwhelmingly positive 
start and in my first student 
voice session with them, it 
was clear to see how much 
they are enjoying Sixth Form 
life. We really are fortunate to 
work with such terrific young 

adults who are role models 
for our younger students.

Similarly, Year 7 students 
have settled in very quickly 
and are also making a very 
positive impression. I am 
enjoying seeing them in 
lessons and chatting to them 
at social times as they share 
their achievements with me 
and the rest of the team. A 
number of Year 7 students 
also spoke to parents/carers 
at our recent Open Evening. 
They were superb and terrific 
ambassadors for the school. 
Their enthusiasm is infectious 
and I look forward to them 
experiencing more that 
South Hunsley has to offer 
next half term. 

Having been in post a year 
now, it has been much 
easier to identify early the 
areas that we will focus on 
this year. A key priority, that 

SHS achieves Sports Leadership: 
Centre of Excellence Award for 2024

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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remains a national priority, 
is attendance. I want to 
offer my sincere thanks to 
parents/carers for working in 
partnership with us as we are 
making significant progress 
and are almost back to pre-
covid levels of attendance in 
school. 

Another priority that has 
continued from last year is 
SEND. We have made some 
significant developments 
but have further plans 
which include working in 
partnership with Northcott 
School, continuing with the 
parent/carer working group 
and prioritising training 
for staff on ADHD and 
neurodiversity.

Creating a culture of reading 
and supporting weaker 
readers is a priority this 
year and we are excited 
to have been successful 
in our request to be part 
of a national pilot to trial 
a commercial phonics 
intervention programme 
aimed at secondary 
school students. We will 
keep relevant parties 
updated on this as well as 
prioritising reading across 
the curriculum and making 
it a regular feature in this 
newsletter.

Continuing to develop best 
practice in specific aspects 
of teaching will remain on 
our school improvement plan 
year on year. Dylan William, a 
Professor in Education, said: 
'Teaching is such a complex 
craft that a lifetime is not 

enough to master it.' Teachers 
across The Education 
Alliance are committed to 
professional development 
because we acknowledge 
that even the strongest 
teachers can continue to 
refine their pedagogy. Last 
year, we focused on retrieval 
and this year checking for 
understanding in lessons 
will be our thread . Similarly, 
we regularly review our 
curriculum offer, ensuring 
it leads to successful 
outcomes and enables 
students to reach their 
chosen destinations. 

Strengthening 
communication between 
home and school is another 
area we are keen to explore 
this year and we will be in 
touch in the new year to 
gather your feedback and 
ideas.

The final area we are 
continuing to focus on is 
personal excellence. Our 
plans include work on 
character and behaviour. 
You will have seen that 
we have made some 
changes to the planner 
this year and warnings for 
conduct and organisation 
have been separated. This 
means that students will not 
receive the most serious 
sanctions as a result of a 
lack of organisation. (Please 
note that unless students 
are receiving 4 written 
warnings for conduct or 4 for 
organisation, the warnings 
are just reminders about 
our expectations. They are 

not recorded and each 
week is a fresh start for 
students) In contrast, we 
place more emphasis on 
positive recognition through 
the stamps awarded in 
planners. Students should be 
receiving up to three stamps 
every lesson and they can 
collect additional ones from 
staff around the school site. 
Stamps can be awarded for a 
number of reasons including 
correct equipment, engaging 
in lessons, being on time 
and producing great work. 
These are recorded and 
can be saved throughout 
the year and exchanged for 
larger rewards in our shop or 
more frequently for smaller 
items. To continue to support 
school with behaviour, a key 
thing parents/carers can 
do is check planners and 
praise/reward students for 
the number of stamps they 
are receiving. Thank you to 
all the parent/carers who we 
know regularly do this. 

Lastly, thank you to all the 
parents/carers who have 
informed us about your 
child's achievements outside 
of school. We love to hear 
about them as it provides 
us with another opportunity 
to praise students and build 
positive relationships. 

Thank you for your continued 
support and I wish you all an 
enjoyable half term.

M Blackledge 

Headteacher
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MACMILLAN 
BAKE SALE 
Thursday 26 September
At the Year 6 Open Evening, 
a group of student volunteers 
held a charity bake sale 
to help raise money for 
Macmillan Cancer Research. 
On the following day, Sixth 
Form students hosted a bake 
sale for all year groups for 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
in The Space, alongside a 
number of bakes in staff 
rooms to raise funds for the 
cause. We raised over £300 
in total, thank you to all who 
donated!

BBC BITESIZE CAREERS TALK   
Tuesday 1 October
Thank you to the team at BBC Bitesize for joining us 
this term for a special panel session, showcasing the 
wide range of roles available locally and nationally 
after education. On the panel included representatives 
from The Deep, BBC Lancashire and Svitzer Global who 
discussed their day-to-day responsibilities and what it is 
like to work in their sector.

GCSE SUPPORT EVENING
Thursday 10 October
Thank you to all parents/carers who came along to our GCSE Support Evening in Riding 
Hall this term. The event served to inform the most successful ways to support your child 
whilst they undertake their GCSEs, including the importance of planning, independent 
learning, revision, exam technique, answer structure and much more.

Family involvement during this crucial time can make a big difference, with successful 
students often talking of the importance of a ‘team effort’. According to research, parental 
support is up to eight times more important in determining a child’s academic success 
than background and social circumstances. 

If you would like to view the slides from the evening, please click here.

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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CRY HEART SCREENING
Saturday 19 - Sunday 20 October

Funded by the Jamie Loncaster 
Memorial Fund, the team at CRY 
carried out an ECG on young people 
in the community for free as part of 
their mission to diagnose cardiac 
abnormalities and save lives. You can 
find out more about the charity by 
visiting their website here. Thank you 
to the CRY team for joining us.

COMMUNITY

WELLBEING WEEK 
Monday 7 - Friday 11 October
World Mental Health Day takes place 
annually across the globe and aims 
to shine a light on improving mental 
health for everyone. Each term 
we hold a Wellbeing Week which 
is designed to inform and inspire 
students to maintain strong mental 
wellbeing. Assemblies were held 
throughout the course of the week 
with tips on improving mental health.
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South Hunsley School Creative Arts Department Presents...

SHOWCASESHOWCASE
WINTERWINTER

A NIGHT AT THE MOVIES

WEDNESDAY 27 NOVEMBER, 7PM

BLACK HISTORY MONTH 
Thursday 24 October
To commemorate Black History Month, the 
Space and Library played host to an art and 
poetry exhibition during lunchtime on Thursday 
24 October. The purpose of the exhibition was 
to show appreciation of black culture through a 
series of work by artists and authors.
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EVENTS

GCSE AND A-LEVEL RESULTS DAYS
Thursday 15 and Thursday 22 August 
Congratulations to all who received their GCSE and A-Level results over the summer 
break; students have excelled again this year and we are absolutely delighted by their 
performance. 
 
Brilliant grades have been achieved by both Year 11 and Year 13 students. The results reflect 
the outstanding teaching in each subject, the dedication students put into their studies and 
the support from home.
 
Our students are now well prepared for their future destinations and we have thoroughly 
enjoyed welcoming back those who joined South Hunsley and Sixth Form this September.
 
We congratulate all students on their well-deserved success and we are extremely proud of 
their achievements.
 
Students joined us in The Space in the morning to collect their results, giving them an 
opportunity to celebrate with their friends and speak to their teachers if they need support 
with UCAS. Brilliant grades were achieved across both year groups, reflecting the hard work 
that they have dedicated to their studies.

Well done to all, we are excited to see where your journey takes you.

www.southhunsley.org.uk

6

THE HUNSLEY WAY



EVENTS

YEAR 6 OPEN EVENING
Thursday 24 September
On Thursday 26 September South Hunsley welcomed prospective students and their 
families to our popular Year 6 Open Evening event, offering a glimpse into our curricular 
offer and school community. 

Welcome talks were held in Riding Hall, opened by a small group of current Year 7 
students who spoke to the audience about their experience of joining South Hunsley 
School only a few weeks before. Our Headteacher Ms Blackledge then presented the 
school’s ethos and values, as well as our students’ achievements and the ways in which 
the school commits to creating a happy learning environment.

Guests were invited to take part in guided tours hosted by a team of Year 11 and Sixth 
Form students, where they were shown all the main buildings across the site as well 
as the communal areas such as the canteens, assembly halls, SEND space and much 
more. The tours took parents and children to a number of classrooms where teachers 
presented subject-specific demonstrations – 3D printing, science experiments, rock 
climbing are just a few examples of the activities that took place throughout the 
evening.

The Space held a number of stands with information on our support services as well as 
menu tasters and refreshments. A group of Year 7 students also held a charity bake sale 
for Macmillan Cancer Support, helping to raise over £80 for the cause – thank you to all 
who bought a bun or donated a bake.

Overall we were very pleased to meet so many prospective students and their families. 

If you were unable to make the event, you can access Ms Blackledge's welcome talk slides 
here or if you would like to book a tour around the school please complete the form here.

7

OCTOBER 2024 southhunsley

https://theeducationalliance-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/lauren_bolton_southhunsley_org_uk/EeDxUtKddDZIlT0hmzMdmh4BLwARyBERXs5u2HELGJuU8g?e=QKqVgb
https://theeducationalliance-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/lauren_bolton_southhunsley_org_uk/EeDxUtKddDZIlT0hmzMdmh4BLwARyBERXs5u2HELGJuU8g?e=QKqVgb
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=FQwRfuQAF0eCEfeLYA6iFGOONFo1CZ5Ivz8uIl7G4ERUQVFVWllKMVFJWk1FMFJMMlpVQU5TN0UyQi4u&route=shorturl


SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING
Thursday 17 October
Current and prospective students and their families joined us for the South Hunsley Sixth 
Form Open Evening this term to see what makes us such a popular choice for young people. 
The event brought huge footfall and was a great success. A welcome talk by headteacher Ms 
Blackledge and Sixth Form Directors Mr Jacobs and Mr White took place in The Hub along 
with an Aspire Medical Pathway and Industry-Led Curriculum talk in Melton 1 and 2. 

Thank you to all who joined us and a special mention to the staff and student helpers who 
gave their time for the event.

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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HELP WANTED!HELP WANTED!

RIBBLESDALERIBBLESDALE
20252025

CALLING 
CALLING ALL ALL SIXTH 
SIXTH FORM
FORMSTUDENTS

STUDENTS

Are you fun loving? Will you get involved? 
Do you want an adventure?

We are again looking for student helpers to help make the 
Ribblesdale visit a success! If you would like to know more, 

please speak to Mr Loynd or Mrs Simpson.

30th June - 11th July
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ECO UPDATE
We have had a great start to the year welcoming lots of new faces to the eco-committee, 
and we are looking forward to starting our projects for this year. 

We have already completed our first litter pick of the year, and had an overwhelming 
number of volunteers, so we are very grateful to all of those. We spent an hour after school 
collecting litter from various areas. Unfortunately, we collected quite a lot of litter from 
around the seating areas and the field. However, we have just had our first EcoHunsley 
assembly of the year, which we spoke about the litter we had found, so we are hoping this 
encourages everyone to place their rubbish into the bins around school. 

Did you know, that from the 380 million portions of fish and chips sold each year, 75% 
of those contain litter that the fish have eaten. This isn’t just microplastics, but large 
chunks that you would be able to actually feel if you chewed it. This is just one of the 
many important reasons it is important to put litter into the bins. It is very important in our 
community as we are so close to the Humber, meaning that any litter thrown around can 
easily make its way into the river and then into the sea. 

One of our projects this year for the Green Flag Award 
is giving each form group a plant to look after. They will 
have to water it, and make sure it has all the correct 
conditions. At the end of the year there will be prizes 
for the healthiest plant. We had a lot of fun planting the 
plants into their own pots to be delivered to the form, so 
we hope that the classes take really good care of them. 

If any student is interested in joining the EcoHunsley committee, we meet every 
Thursday lunch in KF26 - all welcome.

Thank you to our EcoHunsley committee for carrying out a litter picking session in their spare time

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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CAREERS SESSIONS
Monday 20 September
Sixth Form students were invited to join 
a number of Careers Talks held by local 
and national employers this term. The 
talks offered students an opportunity 
to learn more about industries such as 
Law, IT, Motoring and more. As well as 
discovering the various careers available 
to them after education, students were 
also able to join a talk based on Degree 
Apprenticeships which offer a paid-for 
degree alongside industry experience 
and earning a salary.

Pictured: Representative from Microsoft UK

WE NEED YOU!
Are you in an interesting line of work or work within an unusual 
industry? 
We are looking for parents/carers who could carry out a Careers Talk for students to 
inform and inspire them for future pathways. We will need speakers throughout the 
next academic year, so if you think you could be a good fit then please contact us on    
careers@southhunsley.org.uk and a member of the Careers team will get in touch. 
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APPRENTICESHIP PREPARATION PROGRAMME
Launched September 2024!
Our Apprenticeship Preparation Programme aims to support those students in Year 11 and 
Year 13 with their applications into higher and degree level apprenticeships. 
 
The programme was set up in response to national 
feedback regarding no structured timeline for 
apprenticeships compared to the UCAS process. 
At South Hunsley we decided to set up a 
programme of our own, gaining national 
recognition and winning a number of awards.
 

Our comprehensive careers programme runs from Year 7 through to 
Year 13. The programme includes one-to-one meetings, employer 
talks, careers fairs, motivational speakers and visits to colleges and 
universities. Students also have access to skilled and experienced 
coaches and mentors, such as:

Careers

JZ Flowers

BBC’S APPRENTICE  
RUNNER UP

KATHRYN BURN

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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STUDENT WORKSHOPS
Those on the Apprenticeship Preparation Programme are able to take part in a number 
of different activities and workshops to support a future application. 

So far, students have benefited from a number of different workshops such as Search 
and Apply, CV Writing and Degree Apprenticeships. There have also been a number of 
employer talks to discuss the various recruitment and selection processes within the 
region. Businesses such as Cranswick PLC, Wilkinchapman Solicitors, HBTC, JZ Flowers 
Hull City, Microsoft and Yorkshire Wolds Teacher Training have delivered sessions. 

More talks are scheduled next term from RSM Accountants, BAE Systems, Heron Foods, 
Inspire Ignite and Health Captains which aim to support those looking for experience in 
the health and social care sector. There will also be an on-line webinar from a nationally 
recognised employability skills development organisation. Students who are looking for 
an apprenticeship or going to university are able to sign-up to these opportunities via 
TEAMS or email to Mrs Barley.

SAM FOSTER - TALENT AQUISITION AT CRANSWICK PLC
"We engaged with The Apprenticeship Preparation Programme last February which is led by 
Sarah Barley, who does an excellent job of showcasing all career options available to students—
something we don’t often see with other schools and sixth form colleges. 

We were asked to come in to deliver a talk on the career options at Cranswick PLC and discuss 
the application process. Following this two students were able to secure a degree apprenticeship 
with us. 
 
Lilly was particularly passionate about food, initially planning to study Food Science at university. 
However, after learning about our Food Science Degree Apprenticeship through the partnership, 
she applied and impressed us during the two-stage interview process in early 2024. She was 
offered a position starting in the summer, pending her A-level results.
 
Jacob was set on pursuing an apprenticeship but was unsure about which path to take. Through 
our partnership with South Hunsley, he was introduced to our Operations Degree Apprenticeship. 
Following his successful two-stage interview in early 2024, Jacob was also offered a start later 
that summer, pending his A-level results. He has since enrolled in the four-year Manufacturing 
Management Degree Apprenticeship with the University of Lincoln.
 
Both students are now earning a competitive salary while 
working full-time in the industry, studying part-time at university, 
and earning a degree qualification—all with academic and 
professional costs fully covered by us.
 
We are very much looking forward to working with South 
Hunsley's unique and innovative Apprenticeship Preparation 
Programme again this year." 
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STAR STUDENTS

SPEECH 
COMPETITION
Congratulations to Year 11 
student Laiba for winning 
two 2nd place prizes at 
the National Speech 
Competition and National 
Poetry Competition this 
term. 

GRACE L
Congratulations to Year 
13 student Grace who 
represented Yorkshire 
as the County Champion 
at a golfing event last 
month. Grace finished in 
3rd place overall out of 24 
counties. Well done!

HANNAH B
We were delighted 
to hear that Year 12 
student Hannah on her 
selection to England 
Rugby League's two year 
scholarship - National 
Talent Pathway. Good 
luck Hannah!

CHRISTIAN K
Well done to Year 11 
student Christian who 
placed 3rd in the Trafford 
Atheltics Club Combined 
Events Classic 2024 for 
U17 Mens Octathlon at 
the end of September.

ISABEL P
Year 8 student Isabel 
was the recipient of three 
British Gymnastics medals 
this term at the Disability 
British Championships 
2024. Well done on your 
achievement Isabel!

CHARLOTTE V
Congratulations to Year 
9 student Charlotte 
for winning 1st place in 
the Hedon Jongleurs 
Young People's Poetry 
Competition earlier this 
year. The contest is open 
to all young adults aged 
12-21 years within the HU 
postcode. Well done!

STUDENT GOOD NEWS
We love having the opportunity to celebrate and share our student's achievements, 
whether they took place in or outside of school. If your child has a piece of good news or 
wins that you would like us to include in future newsletters or on our social media, please 
send an email to marketing@southhunsley.org.uk

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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CURRICULUM

CURRICULUM SPOTLIGHT: GEOGRAPHY
Within Geography we seek 
to further understand the 
physical world around us 
and learn about our place 
within it. We look at the 
relationships between 
ourselves and the natural 
environment as well as 
the changing nature of our 
world.

At South Hunsley one of 
our aims is for students 
to appreciate the wonder 
and awe of our planet 
and have opportunities to 
learn more. In Year 7 we 
start by looking at our local 
area through Ordnance 
Survey Maps; students 
love spotting features they 
know as well as learning 
the skills to interpret them.

For us being able to leave 
the classroom is key; we 
run trips at different scales 

so students can achieve 
this. Starting in Year 7 we 
measure microclimates 
around the school and 
consider how features like 
aspect can create differing 
conditions. GCSE students 
are able to see how York 
fits into the Burgess 
Model and consider urban 
changes. They also visit 
Hornsea and Flamborough 
Head to see the effects of 
erosion and longshore drift 
and consider how humans 
have interrupted these 
processes.

Within A Level Geography 
we visit a range of urban 
localities (Hull, Leeds, 
Middlesbrough) to see how 
planners have attempted 
to make successful urban 
environments and consider 
their effectiveness. 
Students also have the 
opportunity to visit the 
land of fire and ice, Iceland, 
and really marvel at what 
nature can achieve. As 
well as considering how 
humans can harness this 
power to help us achieve 
our goals.

All these opportunities 
we hope, help students to 
appreciate the wonder of 
our world and to help them 
learn more about how our 
actions affect and change 
it. 

ASSESSMENT & 
FEEDBACK
We’ve recently updated our 
feedback guidance across 
all subjects, which can be 
found on our website here.

This continues our 
approach of focusing on 
the quality of feedback, 
meaning that we may mark 
fewer pieces of work but 
with more impact. 

CURRICULUM OVERVIEW
Termly Update
All parents/carers should have received a Curriculum 
Overview for their child, showcasing the various topics 
that they will be learning in each subject. Please click on 
the links below to access the documents per year group. 

Year 
7

Year 
8

Year 
9

Year 
10

Year 
11
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INSPIRING READING

WELCOME TO OUR FIRST INSPIRING READING PAGE
At South Hunsley, we recognise the importance of reading in improving life chances for 
young people. We share our love of reading through promoting a culture of reading, 
providing students with access to a range of texts in all subjects and supporting students 
who struggle with reading with interventions and in class support. We aim to develop 
independent readers who have a good understanding of texts - both fiction and non-fiction. 

The purpose of this page is to provide practical support for parents to support students with 
reading outside of school.

Where can we access quality texts? 
	� School or community libraries not only offer free access to books, but they often also have 
audio books and e-books that your child could borrow. 

	� Book shops provide a chance for your child to browse and purchase books with support 
from the staff, if they wish. Some book shops will have review cards dotted around with 
some of their top-picks too. 

	� Audio books can be purchased from devices, including phones, as well as on CDs or 
borrowed from a library.

How do we choose what to read?
	� Helping them to enjoy reading and find material they want to read is the important thing. 
This might mean they choose a fiction novel, but it might mean that they also find a range 
of online articles or websites they enjoy exploring. They may find they enjoy reading 
magazines or graphic novels. 

	� Think about topics they are interested in. You could look at fiction books related to the 
topic, or encourage them to read online articles about it. 

	� If they have liked a book before, encourage them to read another text by the same author.

How can I support my child with reading?
	� Help your child to be proactive in their wider reading. For example, if they are covering 
WWII, explore age appropriate texts on this through poetry, online articles or novels. You 
can find out what your child is studying by accessing the curriculum section on our website. 

	� Find a quiet space and time during the day/week where your child can regularly read 
alone or with you.

	� Take an interest in what they’re reading and studying at school by reading around topics 
as well so that you can engage in discussion about their texts/ areas of learning, whilst 
modelling an interest in reading. 

Library Opening Times:
8.30am-5.00pm Monday - Thursday 
8.30am-4.30pm Friday
1.00pm-1.15pm Closed for lunch

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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INSPIRING READING
THIS HALF TERM'S RECOMMENDED READS:

DARE TO BE YOU
By Matthew Syed
What would you dare 
to try if you stopped 
worrying about fitting in? 
Drawing examples from 
sport, science and even 
business, Dare to Be You 
empowers young readers 
to follow their own path, 
love what makes them 
different and question the 
world around them.

BIRDSONG
By Katya Baylen
After a car crash, Annie is 
unable to play her flute and 
retreats from the music 
she's always loved. Then 
she meets Noah, who 
shows her the blackbird's 
nest hidden near their flats. 
As their friendship grows, 
the birdsong ignites her 
passion for music in the 
midst of tragedy.

YOUNG GOTHIC
By M. A. Bennett
You've heard of Frankenstein's 
monster, you've heard of 
Dracula, but have you heard 
of the Villa Diodati? Eve, 
Griffin, Hal and Ren embark 
on a summer they'll never 
forget at the birthplace of all 
things gothic. The summer 
is beset by mysterious 
happenings, as the monsters 
they create begin to clamber 
out of their minds.

CAREER PLANNING 
FOR TEENS
Are you a teenager that 
doesn't really know what 
you want to do in the 
future? With this book 
you can discover your 
passions, talents and 
interests. No big words or 
confusing stuff here - just 
simple, easy-to-follow 
steps that will help you 
figure out the next steps.

OVER THE LINE
By Tom Palmer
It's the proudest moment 
of Jack's life: his debut as 
a pro footballer. Now he 
has a chance to achieve 
his dream of playing for 
his country. But it's 1914 
and the world is at war, 
so Jack and his team will 
have to survive a waking 
nightmare if they are to 
ever play again.

UNBOXED
By Non Pratt
Four friends meet up at 
their old school to open a 
memory box containing 
letters that their friend Millie, 
who died, left them - only 
to discover a new letter that 
leads to them revealing their 
deepest secrets.

A dyslexia-friendly text.
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH EXPEDITION
Friday 20 - Sunday 22 September
Well done to our Duke of Edinburgh Silver Award students who carried out their expedition 
around the Kirkbymoorside area in the North Yorkshire Moors this term.

RESTART A HEART DAY 
Wednesday 16 October
As part of Restart a Heart Day, Year 7 students were 
taught vital lifesaving CPR skills by Yorkshire Ambulance. 
Students were shown how to administer CPR on 
specialist dummy pillows and given more information on 
the importance of heart health.

EXTRA-
CURRICULAR 
TIMETABLE
We are proud of the 
extensive opportunities 
that are open to our 
students. Please click 
below to see our 
timetable of extra-
curricular clubs and 
activities for winter.

CLICK HERE

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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MR WILLIMAN FUNDRAISER
Monday 30 September
Having now completed my 145th daily 10k run I wanted to say a heartfelt thank you for your 
support, encouragement, and generosity during my 900-mile challenge for the Ruth Strauss 
Foundation. 

From running with friends and colleagues around the Yorkshire Wolds to 10k’s in the highlands of 
Scotland, the Peak District and along the beautiful coastlines of Croatia and North Norfolk, it’s 
been an amazing experience and journey. 

Most importantly, it’s given me a chance to raise awareness of the vital work the foundation 
does in supporting children and families who are sadly facing the loss of a parent or carer; and 
through your generosity we’ve also raised £6,500 along the way. 

This was always planned as a ‘warm up’ as I continue to build on Erika’s legacy and pay tribute 
to the amazing pre-bereavement work she did for our children and myself. Next, it’s the London 
Marathon in April and then the ‘big walk’ in the summer when I aim to take the message behind 
the RSF around the country by walking between the 18 county cricket grounds starting in Durham 
and ending at Lords. More details about these to follow, so watch this space!

My JustGiving page will remain open should you wish to read more about my journey so far, 
donate to the RSF or share with anyone you feel might be interested in what I’m doing or planning 
to do. 

Thanks again for your kindness and generosity and for supporting the tremendous work of the 
Ruth Strauss Foundation.

Best wishes to you all and kind regards. 

Rich Williman
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NOTICES

GENDER SPACE INFORMATION SESSION
Tuesday 29 & Wednesday 30 October
The Gender Space service at Barnardo's are inviting parents/carers to join their monthly 
information webinar sessions, the next session taking place on Tuesday 29 October 
between 12:30pm - 1pm or Wednesday 30 October between 3:30pm - 4pm. The Gender 
Space is a support service for trans, non-binary and gender questioning young people and 
their parents and carers. During the session participants will also have the opportunity to 
ask any questions they may have.

Please click the link here to register for the webinar.

COFFEE & A 
CHAT
All Saints' Church in 
Brough are holding 
a series of monthly 
Coffee Mornings 
open to all. 

The sessions 
follow their Holy 
Communion service, 
offering free coffee 
and cake and a 
listening ear. All 
donations on the 
day are given to a 
nominated charity.

TRIPS & VISITS
Bon voyage to all the 
students and staff who are 
taking part in the following 
visits taking place this 
October half term!

	� Sixth Form New York City 
and Washington Ski Visit 

	� Football Development 
Programme with FC 
Bayern Munich

	� Bonn German Exchange

TRAFFIC ARRANGEMENTS
As part of our commitment to ensuring the safety of our our 
site, and help with traffic flow, we have notified our parent/carer 
community of the following traffic arrangements during drop-off 
and pick-up times at school. Please click here to view the letter.

LOST PROPERTY
If your child has misplaced an item of uniform or any other belongings, we host a lost 
property event every half term whereby the items can hopefully be reclaimed. Once a lost 
property event date has been scheduled parents/carers will be notified via email. Please be 
reminded that we ask for all uniform to be clearly labelled with your child's name.

ALLERGENS
Please be reminded 
that for the continued 
safety of students and 
staff we are a nut-free 
school.

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/X4zoCzBA2FM6BwAc4fvF99ye-?domain=eventbrite.co.uk
https://southhunsley.org.uk/files/uploads/2022/11/87803309-Traffic-Arrangements.pdf


Mrs K Holtby

Head of Year 7

karen.holtby@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs J Lindsley
Head of Year 8

jessica.lindsley@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs K Ellis
Head of Year 9

kirstin.ellis@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs N Dale
Head of Year 10

nicola.dale@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs J Richardson
Head of Year 11

joanne.richardson@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs A Tambaros
Assistant

Head of Year 7

annemarie.tambaros@
southhunsley.org.uk

Miss A Clutterbrook
Assistant 

Head of Year 8

annabelle.clutterbrook@
southhunsley.org.uk

Miss J Bilton
Assistant 

Head of Year 9

jenna.bilton@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs C Leslie
Assistant 

Head of Year 11

carol.leslie@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs M Oglesby
Assistant 

Head of Year 11

megan.oglesby@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs C Henderson
Head of Year 12

caroline.henderson@
southhunsley.org.uk

Mrs S Macdougal
Head of Year 13

suzy.macdougal@
southhunsley.org.uk

High quality pastoral care and support for all students is our top priority. 

Each year group has two members of staff jointly leading it: a Head of Year and an Assistant 
Head of Year. Both support students with all aspects of pastoral care and both are available 
throughout the day as the first point of contact for parents/carers. Similarly, any students who 
have difficulties are able to access the help and support they need and build a relationship 
with the team.

Student Support - student.support@southhunsley.org.uk

Attendance - attendance@southhunsley.org.uk

Finance - finance@southhunsley.org.uk

General - enquiries@southhunsley.org.uk
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EVENTS

UPCOMING

24
-2

5
MONDAY 4 NOVEMBER

All Students Return to School

Calendar
Click to view our school calendar

NOVEMBER

DECEMBER

Food Menus
Click to view our food menus

All information is correct at the time of sending. 
Events and details are subject to change.

THURSDAY 7 NOVEMBER

Year 10 Progress Evening

MONDAY 11 NOVEMBER

Flu Immunisations
Remembrance Day

SATURDAY 23 NOVEMBER

UK Space Design Competition Visit

WEDNESDAY 27 NOVEMBER

Winter Showcase - Middleton Hall
Apprenticeship Event - Bishop Burton

THURSDAY 28 NOVEMBER

Year 9 Options Evening
Additional Sixth Form Open Evening

TUESDAY 10 DECEMBER

Immunisation Catch-Up Session
Human Rights Day

FRIDAY 20 DECEMBER

Last Day of Term

WEDNESDAY 6 NOVEMBER

Middlesbrough Geography Visit

MONDAY 4 - FRIDAY 15 NOVEMBER

Languages Mock Speaking Exams
Green Careers Week

TUESDAY 5 NOVEMBER

Cycle Training

TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER

Appenticeship Fair - TDC

FRIDAY 22 NOVEMBER

Northumbria University Talk

TUESDAY 17 - THURSDAY 19 DECEMBER

Nativity! School Performance

MONDAY 11 - FRIDAY 15 NOVEMBER

Anti-Bullying Week

FRIDAY 15 NOVEMBER

Children in Need WEDNESDAY 25 DECEMBER

Christmas Day
Hanukkah

SATURDAY 30 NOVEMBER

St Andrew’s Day

Calendar
Click to view our school calendar

Food Menus
Click to view our food menus

www.southhunsley.org.uk
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East Dale Road
Melton, North Ferriby
East Yorkshire
HU14 3HS

X:  @SouthHunsley  @HunsleySixth
www.southhunsley.org.uk
enquiries@southhunsley.org.uk
01482 631208
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